Select Board Meeting
December 21, 2021
Minutes

The meeting was convened by Board Chair Goings at 6:30 PM.  Those in attendance:  Select Board members Dudek and Kinney, Town Administrator Roy, Library Trustees Janet Moore, Alita Phelps, Caroline Moulton-Ratzki, Fourth of July Committee Chair Doug Phelps, Road Agent Champagne.

ROAD AGENT’S REPORT-Jon Champagne

Having just had a storm that delivered forty inches of snow, it has been difficult to see culverts, stone and ledge that do not have delineator posts.  Jon asked that money be allocated to purchase more delineator posts to be installed in the spring.

There were a couple of equipment issues during the storm, but they were quickly repaired, and equipment was right back on the road.

The grader was recently serviced.

The Select Board authorized expending $250 to purchase a set of cutting torches from Maine Oxy.

CEMETERY TRUSTEES-Bill Keyser

On behalf of the Cemetery Trustees, Bill requested encumbrance of $7,200 remaining in the 2020 budget.  The Trustees have a contract for stone repairs.

Bill stated that the Trustees can put cemetery maintenance out to bid.

Cemetery projects for the coming year are painting the fence at the East Andover Church Cemetery and trimming hedges.

Bill also requested that the sexton’s stipend be increased from $750 to $1,200.

Goings moved to encumber $7,200 from the Cemetery budget, Dudek seconded and the vote was unanimous.

4th of JULY COMMITTEE-Doug Phelps

Doug stated that $14,000 was voted at Town Meeting for the 2020 celebration that was cancelled due to the Covid-19 pandemic.  A down payment of $5,000 for fireworks was made from the 2019 budget.  In 2020 another $5,000 down payment was made.  The current balance for fireworks is $5,000.  Doug requested encumbrance of $4,000 from the 2020 budget.  Goings made a motion to encumber $4,000, Dudek seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous.

LIBRARY TRUSTEES: Janet Moore

The Library Trustees had a few questions about the process for beginning their formal request for the new Andover Public Library entrance:
1.  How is town meeting happening this year?  The Board stated that nothing is definite now.  A virtual meeting is anticipated due to the pandemic.  A virtual platform would allow everyone to attend by computer or by calling in.  Drive through voting would happen within a few days of the virtual meeting.
2. Can Todd push through a warrant article about the ramp?  The Board explained that the Library Trustees would be responsible for creating any warrant article on this subject.  As with any warrant article that has a financial component, recommendations are required from the Select Board and the Budget Committee.
3. What should the trustees expect from the Budget Committee?  The Board explained that the Budget Committee would take the warrant article under advisement, just as it would any warrant article.
4. Where does the money come from to turn the ramp?  The Board stated the library would pay for this work.  Does the Road Agent have time to do this?  The Library Trustees would need to discuss this with the Road Agent.
5. Presuming things can be pulled together, does the Select Board have a list of contractors it would recommend?  Contractors are busy a year or two out.  The Town can provide a general list of contractors but will not recommend any specific company.  The selection would be made through a bid process.
6. Will the Board look for the original drawings for the current ramp?  Yes.

The Board voted unanimously to encumber $15,500 for the new accounting software.

The Board voted unanimously to encumber $30,00 from the Highway budget for gravel crushing.

The Board signed appointment forms for Deputy Treasurer-Gail Parenteau and Planning Board alternate member Ken Wells.  It also signed a letter to Lake Sunapee Bank & Trust to prepare document authorizing the Deputy Treasurer’s signature. 

The Board voted per roll call vote to enter nonpublic session per RSA 91-A:3 II (a) Personnel

The Board voted per roll call vote per RSA 91-A:3 II to re-enter public.

Goings moved to adjourn, Kinney seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Marjorie M. Roy
Town Administrator
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